
Dave’s New Year message. 

A Happy New Year to all our friends in Christ. We pray that 2019 will be a blessed year for 

all of you and that you have good health. 

As I reflect back on 2018, I am grateful to God for all His mercies and grace to us during 

some tough times. There have also been some very wonderful times too. 

It was a year of service during times when we felt down but we still saw God move and do 

miracles independent on whether or not we felt good. Out of God’s strength and by His Holy 

Spirit, many have been healed and come to faith. Many church members in the village have 

grown in faith and stepped out to lay hands on the sick. They have seen the Lord do great 

things. 

After the opening of the church in Eleseni in September 2018, we felt a release from the work 

in the villages and from Romania in general. We came to Farnham in UK to do a ten week 

course at a Christian school. Rodica did full time and Dave attended at the weekends. 

Dave also used this time to complete the writing of his testimony based on the last nine years 

of his work in Romania. These are currently being edited. 

At this time, we attended and served at a Romanian church in Slough where we set out to 

build them up and encourage them. This was God’s time for us as , in 1993, He had given 

Dave a prophetic dream that one day he would be evangelising in a church in Slough. We 

were blessed that, during this time, none of us were homesick for Romania. 

After return to Romania on December 13th, we went straight back into the shoebox 

distribution in several villages and to a local hospital. With the teams, we gave much prayer 

for sick people and many were healed straight away. 

Thank you for all your support, love and prayers that sustained us through 2018 and into this 

year. 


